DECEMBER 2018

THE VILLAGE VOICE

The newsletter of the St Andrews Alumni





Christmas Blessings (

On behalf of the St Andrew's Alumni Management Committee, we would like to wish you and your family a blessed Christmas and a fruitful new year. One family unbroken and through the good and the bad, we will continue to seek strength as one family of Saints.

Up and On!



What's happening

School Updates

2018 has indeed been a eventful one for all 3 schools in the village, and another exciting year beckons as another batch of students begin their journey as a Saint, be it at the Primary, Secondary or Junior College.

The holiday period has seen the schools undergo some various upgrading works, notably the new indoor sports hall, secondary school canteen and re turfed rugby field in the Junior and Secondary School Campus.



Alumni Happenings - Past Vs Present



On 8 December 2018, rugby champions of the past gathered to play against the champions of tomorrow in the annual past vs present games.

This year's games were played at St Andrews Junior College and saw the Over 35 age group and Under 35 Age groups come up tops, a case of exprience over youth it could be said.

It was a great afternoon of fellowship and good sportsmanship by all, witnessed by the Guest of Honour for the event, Mr Yee Teck Peng, apt as he coached a good number of those on the pitch that day!



Upcoming News and Events





Keep in contact!



Efforts are ongoing to update our members' personal database. Through the years, some may have moved homes, changed email addresses or contact numbers or even moved overseas!

It has been a challenge for the SAA Management Committee to communicate with our members without updated contact information and so we really need your help!

Please take a couple minutes to click on the image and update your particulars!

Find us here!





